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the Local Plan preparation process. Additionally, adjusting the start date to reflect the actual timing of 
submission should not require significant changes to the evidence base, in fact we are unaware of any 
major issues this would cause.  

We also understand that Hampshire County Council’s 2024 housing completion data was released 
when the Local Plan was submitted for examination and was therefore not included. Nevertheless, 
projections or reasonable estimates could have been used in its place. Accordingly, the absence of 
this data is not a valid reason to prevent the plan period from beginning in 2024.  

It appears that the City Council is pursuing a 2020 start date in order to demonstrate that it is meeting 
its housing requirements, and, as a result, to avoid the need to release green belt land. However, this 
approach is not consistent with paragraph 61 of the NPPF, which emphasises the importance of 
ensuring that a sufficient amount and variety of land is available where it is needed, in support of the 
Government’s objective to significantly boost the supply of homes. 

While we acknowledge that adjusting the start date may present some administrative challenges, this 
does not render it unviable. Ensuring that housing needs are met in full and that the Local Plan aligns 
with national policy must take precedence over administrative convenience. 

Summary 

We look forward to receiving confirmation of this letter's receipt. In the meantime, should you have 
any queries, please do not hesitate to contact me either by email  or 
telephone,  
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
JAMIE SULLIVAN  
DIRECTOR 




